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Financial report for May 20, 2019 GC Meeting

April, 2019 financial statements and cash disbursements:

Statement of Financial Position: 
After the annual audited financial statements (FS) are released and accepted by the GC I compare all budgeted cash balances to actuals on the audited FS. This was performed during April. As a result of this review there are several BARs to adjust budgeted cash balances for those funds where the budgeted cash was higher than actual or we could use the funds for FY19 expenditures. 
The Cafeteria fund is negative due to expenditure over revenues for the last several years. The RFP responses for the SY20 were received, we had only one respondent. As per USDA requirements that bid was still evaluated per the RFP rubric. Canteen was the winning vendor and they have been notified. They can work with us in order to feed the June K-5 program. PED School Nutrition department is working with us to make sure that we have everything is place to feed the June K-5 program. Since the value of the USDA Food Service Contract is over $200,000 we will be asking the GC to approve the awarding of the bid to Canteen. The actual Contract will be brought to the GC for approval and authorization for Ms Mercer to sign once the contract is reviewed and approved by NMPED.

Instructional Materials (14000) we have been notified of our final allocation to SY19, there is a BAR to increase revenue and expenditures for this fund.

Federal funds (24000s) show a total of $87,342.67 in negative balances as of April 30th. Almost ½ of that amount is for the Chromebooks purchased with Title 1 funds. The GC approved that purchase in the late fall. We have asked APS to turn around that particular rfr due to its size and they anticipate that we will received that reimbursement the week of 5/13.
PSCOC (31200) The fourth quarter payment, eligible for reimbursement, was April 25th. Therefore the cash balance here is negative, the request for reimbursement has been submitted.

HB33(31600) and SB9(31701) have received the largest tax payment, however the final tax payment for FY19 is received in June – currently these funds have either small positive or small negative balances, however they will once again go negative until the June tax payment is received.
As we discussed in March, Albuquerque voters did not approved that extension of the SB9 Mil Levy, which is used by ECRA to pay on our Lease Purchase Agreement. The amount of SB9 revenue currently lost for FY20 is $95,000. The legislative session in Santa Fe resulted in a law passed which allows school districts that pass a Mil Levy in the November, 2019 election to have it applied to the tax bills issued in November, 2019. APS is anticipating that they will again put SB9 to the voters in November and are requesting help from all charter schools to insure passage of this critical funding source.
Disbursements: Comments have been supplied for anticipated questions. 
Budget to Actual statement: The budget to actual reflects final estimations for all costs through year end. As this is still 2 months away, there are costs we still intend to incur. Those would come to the GC for approval, if over $7500.
All BARs submitted to date have been approved by NMPED and are reflected in this financial statements.
Fund 31400 – Direct Appropriations are funds received through legislation from the 2018 Legislative session. We try to spend these funds quickly, but the process is slow due to State bonds issuance rules and spending processes for these funds. The appropriation has been used to replace one of the 17.5 ton HVAC units on the Gym and a 5 ton unit on the Gym. 
3-31-19 Temporary Loans to Other Funds: This is required quarterly and represents the temporary loans that the Operational fund is required to reflect when other funds have negative cash balances. There is a discussion of why these funds are negative within the section of the cash report, which is on page 5,
BARS:

FY19-20 This is to increase Instructional Materials fund for the final allocation for FY19. This must also be approved by NMPED.
FY19-21 This increases Medicaid revenue and expenditures to reflect actual revenue received YTD. A review of the April Statement of Revenues and Expenditures will support this BAR. This must also be approved by NMPED.
FY19-22 This BAR increases budgeted cash balance to reflect actual as of June 30, 2018. A review of the beginning fund balance for fund 31600 on the April Statement of Financial Position supports this BAR. This must also be approved by NMPED.
FY19-23 This BAR increases budgeted cash balance to reflect actual as of June 30, 2018. A review of the beginning fund balance for fund 31701 on the April Statement of Financial Position supports this BAR. This must also be approved by NMPED.

FY19-24 This BAR is a maintenance BAR and does not need PED’s approval. This is budget within the sub-functions in 2100 and 2600 so that those sub-functions show positive budget to actual balances. PED reporting only shows high level functions, such as 2100, where we internally use sub-functions, such as 2110 and 2120.
BIDS Awards and Purchase Orders:

Bid awarded for Food Service Management Company: As discussed above we are requesting the GC approve the awarding of the SY20 Food Service Management Company RFP to Canteen.  They were the sole respondent and the contract is for 1 year with 3 annual renewals.

HVAC additional Unit to Purchase Order: As discussed last month, the GC previously approved replacing 3 HVAC units on the main building, but another classroom unit is now non-functional. The GC approved budgeting additional funds for the purchase of the additional HVAC and other school repairs. Because it is a classroom, Administration considered this a safety/wellness issue for students and staff. It is our practice to request approval for amounts over $7500 prior to placement of an order; however these high efficiency units take 4 weeks once ordered to arrive. After long discussion, we increased the purchase order to 4 units, which allows us to maximize on installation (crane and labor) costs. The original bid of $70830, approved by the GC in September was split into 2 parts primarily for cash flow control. The split was done based on buildings. The Gym was done first with the main building delayed until Spring. Adding the additional HVAC unit for the Main Building increased the Purchase Order by approximately $14,000. The high efficiency units cost just over $11,000 each. However since we waited almost 6 months to place the order, we incurred higher costs due to price increases from several vendors. We verified the increase was reasonable.
Contracts:

We are requesting approval of Ms Mercer’s School Year 2020 contract. The amount is the statutorily required 6% and is above the minimum salary ($94,000) required for a high school Principal. This is the amount approved in the budget submitted to NMPED. Her contract is for 230 days.
School Year 20 Budget

I promised to have a historical view of all budgets for the May meeting. It is one of the things I just didn’t get to during April.  I commit to having this to you for June meeting.
Our budget analyst called with several questions on the school calendar, due to the new programs and that the fact that PED didn’t change their calendar format to include those considerations. She had no other questions regarding our other budget documents.
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